N. Kildonan Ward

A petition bearing 556 signatures from resident home-owners of Ward I in North Kildonan was presented to the council of East Kildonan at a special meeting Monday night requesting incorporation with East Kildonan. The signatories represent 129 homes and include approximately 80 per cent of the homes and businesses in the area.

Boundaries of the ward are designated by the C.P.R. tracks on the east and the Bergen cut-off on the

The petition, which was presented by Rudy Willms, 241 Hawthorne ave., was in the following terms:

We, the undersigned being property owners of Ward One in the Rural Municipality of North Kildonan, do hereby respectfully petition the proper authorities to remove all lands in Ward One of the Rural Municipality of North Kildonan from the said Rural Municipality of North Kildonan and incorporate said lands within the Rural Municipality of East Kildonan by extending the boundaries of the Rural Municipality of East Kildonan from their present limit to the Bergen-Cut-off.

And we also request that for school purposes, the said Ward One of the Rural Municipality of North Kildonan be incorporated with School District No. 14 of the Rural Municipality of East Kildonan.

The petition was received and tabled pending the return of Mayor Bodie, Councillors Dryden and Suttie, from the conference of the Canadian Federation of Mayors and Municipalities to be held at Calgary June 30 to July 4.

Elmwood Terriers Strengthen Hold On First Place

What The East Kildonan School Board Did:

The following business was conducted by the East Kildonan School Board during the month of June with all members in attendance and R. D. Nicholson, chairman, in the chair:

 Approved the purchase of two stoves for the home economic room under a replacement contract with Snowdon's.

• Received a report from Mr. Nicholson on the East Kildonan Collegiate graduation exercises.

• Passed a resolution closing the schools for the summer vacation on June 27th and opening again for the fall terms on September 2nd.

 Awarded the contract for the painting of the interior of Salisbury No. 2 to E. J. Larson.

 Awarded the contract for a 15 year Bonded roof for Salisbury No.
 to the Aetna Roofing Co. Ltd.

• Approved the color scheme for the Miles Macdonell Collegiate as submitted by the sub-contractor who will be doing the painting.

 Received a report from Mr. Campbell, chairman of works, on the rapid progress being made on the Miles Macdonell Collegiate.

 Received letters of resignation of three members of the teaching staff and approved the appointments of three teachers for the fall term. M e

_